RECEIVED
31 AUG 2010
STATES GREFFE



The Scrutiny Office, Morier House, Halkett Place, ST. HELIER JE1 1DD

26th August 2010.

Dear Sirs,

## JERSEY POST

Whilst I realize that competition for some businesses is good - it is not for our postal service.

I understood that Jersey Post was owned by the States and therefore it surely belongs to the people (the tax payers).

The impact of allowing competition into the Island will have very serious impact for Jersey Post. Some Post Offices will have to close and not everyone has a car and just to post a letter we will have to go a long way to post it.

If we only have a delivery every 3 or 5 days what happens if we need to get an urgent letter away, not every one is on the internet, especially the old age group, and we keep being told that we are living longer.

Think also of all those postmen who will be out of a job. The have already lost a lot of staff, it will be going back to the very old days, delivering letters by hand ourselves.

Please do not allow this competition into the Island. How many times do the States have to be told that we are NOT England and we do not need to do what they are doing.

Jours Cathfully S. wheel (In)